
 
 

 
 

March 3, 2022        
 
Joanne Johnson 
 

VIA EMAIL –   joannejohnson73@gmail.com 

  
Re:  FOIA Requests received   2/27/2022 
 

Subject:  I request the following information for all learning material provided or published by Pearson for SD308 K-9 
classes, or SD308 staff. 

Title of any type of learning material provided by Pearson.  This includes but is not limited to textbook(s), eText(s), 
eTextbook(s), training materials or Study tool(s) utilized currently, or in the past 2 years. 

The associated grade & class names for each Title in item #1 

Any type of communications related to the purchase and/or use of the materials.  This includes, but is not limited to 
e-mails, memos, content reviews or assessments, proposals, presentations, contracts, receipts, and curriculum 
approval. 
 
Dear Ms. Johnson: 

This letter will serve as Oswego Community Unit School District 308’s response to your February 3, 2022 request 

under the Freedom of Information Act (5 ILCS 140/1 et seq.), in which you asked for the above referenced 

information.  There are no records responsive to your request. 

To promote district transparency and assist others who may have a similar question, this responsive document will 

be posted online on the district’s website. To access it, go to www.sd308.org  and select Our District > Freedom of 

Information Act Request > FOIA Request Responses>FOIA Requests Responses -2022>then select FOIA ID #22-

24. 

 
Please let me know if you have additional questions. Thank you. 
 

John Petzke 

John Petzke, CFO 
Freedom of Information Officer 
 


